

February 2010 ASIDES

President Vice President Secretary Entertainment Gerad Claseman Annette Berger Merrie Crawford Carole Hollar At Large Dave Stevens Phyllis Novy Barb Hazlett



February 11, 2010 Second Thursday @ Ironwood Country Club

4:30 PM Board Meeting

6:00 PM General Meeting Candidates will each address the

meeting.

Chandler High School is the Entertainment

March 4, 2010 First Thursday @ Ironwood Country Club

6:00 PM General Meeting with Election of New Officers

Basha High School is the Entertainment

Due to Construction, the date for "A Bad Year for Tomatoes" directed by Penny Petersen has been changed from March 13 - 19, 2010 to: April 27 - May 1, 2010

Publicity Shot: Willa Mae Wilcox, played by Elaine Cash explains that she is not "gifted" she's "Occult." Her expression surprises Myra Marlowe, played by Laura Eisenhart





Back left Michael Carter (Sheriff), Jim Dittmann (Piney), Andrea Hummel (Cora), Bob Rouleau (Tom) Front left – Elaine Cash (Willa Mae), Laura Eisenhart (Myra Marlowe), Janine Schneck (Reba)



SLCT Directory

The 2010 member's directory is available and will be distributed at meetings. If you haven't received yours, pick one up at the February meeting.

If you notice errors in the directory, please contact Dave Stevens. Also, since *The Asides* will now be distributed via e-mail, please ensure that you notify Dave Stevens if your e-mail address changes.

On Page 17, the dates for the spring production of A Bad Year For Tomatoes has also changed. The new production dates are April 27 – May 1, 2010.



Be sure to plan on attending our End-of-the-Year party on April 13, 2010, at Palo Verde Country Club!! Write this down on your calendar and plan on dinner and a fun time!

As many of you know, the SLCT Board of Directors will have three openings in the coming year. Leaving the board after their three year service are President, Gerad Claseman, Dave Stevens and Carole Hollar. (Carol has served the last year of Jack Gardner's three year term)

The committee has nominated, and the candidates have accepted, the following members to run for the Board. They are (in alphabetical order):

Linda Caton

Roger Edmonds
Carole Hollar**

Sandy Ilsen

Bud Jenssen
Sandy Pallett
Gerry Pieters
Jeanne Schwan

The above listed candidates will be making a short presentation at our Feb. 11 meeting at the Ironwood C.C. There will also be an opportunity for nominations from the floor. Voting will take place at the March meeting. SLCT is fortunate to have so many members who would like to become more active. The nominating committee is grateful for their acceptance and enthusiasm. You won't want to miss the Feb. meeting.

See you there, Annette Berger, V.P.

SUNSHINE SNIP-ITS

Best wishes for a full recovery go to Mike Carter who is battling Valley Fever.

Sincere condolences to Dave Stevens and Maryanne on the recent loss of his son.

If you know of a member who needs a little "Sunshine", please contact Carole Hollar.

Please remember to get the articles for the newsletter submitted by the third Wednesday of the month so it can be prepared to be sent the following Wednesday.

If you would like to be removed from the e-mail list, please let Sonja White know.

^{**}Carole is eligible to run for her own term on the board.